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Dear Ms Hather 
 

Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Advice – Sandstone Precinct, Lands Building –  
SSD-7484-MOD 18 

 
Thank you for referring the modification application and report for the above State 
Significant Development (SSD) to Heritage NSW for comment.  
 
We understand this SSD relates to removal and replacement of ceilings in the Lands 
Building at 23-33 and 35-39 Bridge Street, Sydney as part of Stage 2 of the project. 
 
As this modification application does not involve any additional ground disturbance works 
then we have no further Aboriginal cultural heritage comment at this stage. 
 
Please note that this advice is only in relation to Aboriginal cultural heritage regulation 
matters. We understand that separate advice is being sought from Heritage NSW in 
relation to matters under the Heritage Act 1977.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice please contact Nicole Davis, 
Manager Assessments, at Heritage NSW on (02) 4927 3156 or via email at 
nicole.davis@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rose O’Sullivan 
Acting Manager Assessments 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment 
(As Delegate under National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974) 
 
Date: 20 January 2023 
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